
 

 

St Mary's Newsletter 25.10.2024 

 

Dear Parents / Carer's,  

We have reached the end of term and all the children, staff and volunteers have worked really hard, I 

am sure you are all ready for a well earned break! 

The children attended the PTA Autumn Disco last night and there was lots of fun and laughter, a 

lovely way to end the term so a huge thank you to all the volunteers, staff and the PTA for making 

this event happen and raising money for our school. 

Lastly, I would like to say that it is with great sadness that we will be losing Miss Lucy Smith and Mrs 

Hannah Clarke, they are moving on to pastures new. They will be greatly missed by us all at St Mary's 

and we wish them all the very best in their new roles. 

We hope you have an enjoyable half term break and thank you for your support. 

Mrs Janet McKinlay 

Headteacher 

Nursery Proposal & Donations 

Thank you to those who have expressed their interest so far and completed application forms. 

Our aim is to run nursery provision here at St Mary's. The consultation is currently being handled by 

Cheshire East and the final decision will go to the November Children and Families Committee 

meeting.  



Please register your interest at schooloffice@stmrc.uk. We hope to offer nursery places from January 

2025.   

  

We are in the process of sourcing outdoor equipment for our school nursery and would be very 

grateful if any local trade contractors could spare any cable wheels, UPVC pipes, tree stumps, an ex 

display shed for our children's outdoor area in return for free advertising in our school newsletter 

and on our school Facebook page 

 

 



Kindness Challenge 

 

The school council did a Kindness Challenge. We would like to thank all the children that took part in 

the two week challenge where the children recorded on a bucket template their acts of kindness, 

with the aim of filling their bucket with kindness. 

They introduced the challenge at praise assembly last Friday.  



Diary Date Reminders 

 

Residentials and Trips 

 

Our Year 4 residential to Savio House is nearly here. we are looking forward to our November retreat 

in Bollington. 

Year 6 will be going to Crucial Crew on 29th November. The event encourages model behaviour and 

good citizenship through active participation in a range of health and safety activities.  

Please see ParentPay for payment details. 

PE Timetable 

PE Timetable 



Monday - Rec, Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 5,  

Tuesday - Yr 1, Y4,  

Wed - Yr 1, Yr 2, Yr 3, Yr 4, Yr 5 (Swimming), Yr 6 

Thurs – Rec, Yr 6 

  

Children are to wear their PE Kits on their PE day and swimming day. 

Netball Competition  

 

Congratulations to the St Mary's Cross Netball Team on coming 2nd! 

Well done, you represented St. Mary’s brilliantly and we are very proud of you, we would also like to 

thank Coach George for all his effort and support with the sports teams and we would also like to 

thank Theresa Kay and Jen Proctor again for sourcing and arranging the funding for the St Mary's 

sports kits, they really do look the part!  

Wild Cats Girls Football 

 



Faith in Action 

 

Thank you to the Faith in Action Group for helping to load up all the donations for the food bank and 

for collecting the pyjamas for the pyjama appeal. Thank you to everyone that has donated Pyjama's 

for the Pyjama Appeal, it was a fun day in school for a worthwhile cause. 

We are blessed to have access to our very own chapel. Please encourage your child to attend the 

faith in art work group who meet in the chapel of Tuesdays at 8 am. All welcome! 

 

 



 

PTA Events 

Thank you to the PTA for organising this fundraiser and to all the children that have completed the 

card templates at home and in class. It really is a lovely idea to raise money for the school and we are 

sure the children that have completed them will be pleased with the results. 

Churches Together Glow Party Oct 31st 2024 

 



Middlewich library poster - 'Check it out' children's book group 

 

Leighton Hospital Neonatal Intensive Care Unit 

 

Leighton hospital neonatal intensive care are raising donations to forever improve the service they 

provide for the local community and mainly premature babies.  

This is a cause close to the schools heart so we will be asking children to wear school uniform with a 

purple accessory, either   socks or hair bobble or purple top/t-shirt on Friday 15th November  in 

support of World Prematurity Day. 

If you wish to donate, please use the link below. This goes straight to Leighton Hospital. 

 

Link1 

 

 
1https://mchcharity.org/appeals/neonatal-unit-leighton-fund/#donate-llo 

https://mchcharity.org/appeals/neonatal-unit-leighton-fund/#donate-llo


Half-term Holiday Club Cancelled 

Coach Gary of The School Sports Company has unfortunately advised he will have to cancel the 

running of the Holiday Club during half October term because of low uptake in numbers which 

means it would not be cost effective to run the holiday club.Sadly this will mean there will be no 

holiday provision from Monday 28th October to Friday 1st November 2024If you have any queries 

regarding bookings please direct them to garyssc@hotmail.co.uk 

‘Rock and Pop’ Music Lessons!  

 

 

Rock Steady fun and inclusive lessons are taught by highly trained professional musicians. At the end 

of  term, the bands will perform a concert for the school and their families on Friday 20th December 

in the morning. More information to follow. 

If you wish to sign up for lessons online,  visit www.rocksteadymusicschool.com2. 

If you have any questions about Rocksteady lessons, you can call 0330 113 0330 (local rate, office 

hours are Mon –Thurs 8am – 8pm, Fridays 8am – 6pm). 

 
2http://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com 

http://www.rocksteadymusicschool.com/


 



St Nicholas Music Festival 16th October 2024 

 

On Wednesday 16th October St Mary's choir had the pleasure of attending St Nicholas' High School 

to perform in their annual music festival. St Mary's did a fantastic job, they should all be very proud! 

There are still spaces to join the choir on a Friday lunch time in the year 1 classroom from 12.15. We 

have lots of exciting things to look forward to over the next year and it would be great to welcome 

more to the choir! 

Mrs Kate Reed 

Face Family Advice 

 



 

Digital Inclusion 

 



Attendance 

 

As we start a new academic year in supporting your child’s education, we want to inform you of 

important changes to the law regarding school attendance as attached letter. These changes, are 

effective from 19th August 2024, are part of a new National Framework for Penalty Notices, 

including those for unauthorised holiday absences. 

We understand that these new regulations might bring up some questions or concerns, and we want 

to assure you that we are here to support you through this transition.  

 



 

 



Nut Free School 

 

As our schools have pupils who suffer from a serious nut allergy, we therefore request that parents 

and carers do not send food to school that contains nuts. 

Well done Stars of The Week! 

 

ParentPay Accounts 

Please can you check your ParentPay accounts for each child are up to date for the week ahead. 

The school operates a NO DEBT rule relating to the provision of school meals so please ensure your 

school meal account is in credit for the week ahead. 

Please note this message does not apply to school trip items which already have payments schedules 

in place. 

We would like to thank all parents / carers that pay promptly, as this ensures that all money that is 

for children’s learning is available. 

After School & Breakfast Club bookings 

Please book on ParentPay. 

The cut-off date for Breakfast Club bookings is 11am the day before the booking. 

The cut-off date for After School Club bookings is 11am on the day. 

This is so that staffing and numbers can be set and managed.  

Users will be able to cancel and make changes to their booking up until the booking cut off time.  



If a child is picked up late from After School Club a charge of £5 will be made for every 15 minutes 

beyond the collection time. 

After the cut off time, if a child is booked into a club and does not attend, the fee will still apply as 

the charge relates to the place being held not the actual attendance.  

Clubs prices 

Breakfast Club                     £4.50 7.30am to 8.30am                                                                                                                                                                                        

 

After School Club                £4.00 3pm to 4pm Fruit & drink provided 

                                               £6.50 4pm to 6pm Snack & drink provided  at 4pm 

                                               £10.50 3pm to 6pm - Sibling’s price is £8.50 

 

The Breakfast Club and After School Club number for emergencies operates whilst the club is running 

0777 4496 483 

Morning Registration & End of Day Release 

 

Morning registration takes place at 8.30am each morning. Please ensure your child arrives to school 

on time and has everything for the day ahead. 

To ensure a smooth end of day release for children, please can Parent's / Carer's ensure any 

messages regarding alternative collection arrangements are relayed to the teacher first thing in a 

morning or to the office by 2pm latest and if your child is not booked into a club, please ensure they 

are collected on time at 3pm. 

Contacting the School Office New Email Address 

When contacting the school office for parent queries relating to clubs, medical appointments or 

school payment items, please contact the new school office email which is:  schooloffice@stmrc.uk3 

If you have a general enquiry or a query regarding admissions or paper copies of any information 

published on our website, please contact the School Business Manager at: admin@stmrc.uk4 

To contact the headteacher Mrs Janet McKinlay, please email head@stmrc.uk5 

To contact our school SENCO Miss Laura Dziamarski, please email ldziamarski@stmrc.uk6 

If you have a query or concern regarding your child please speak with your child’s class teacher in the 

first instance. 

 
3mailto:schooloffice@stmrc.uk 
4mailto:admin@stmrc.uk 
5mailto:head@stmrc.uk 
6mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk 

mailto:schooloffice@stmrc.uk
mailto:admin@stmrc.uk
mailto:head@stmrc.uk
mailto:ldziamarski@stmrc.uk


Absence 

• Reporting an absence, please ring 01606 516 171 & select option 1, by 9am latest each day. 

State child’s full name, class and reason for absence 

St Mary's Catholic Primary School  

Manor Lane, Middlewich. CW10 9DH 

01606 516 171 

Office hours are Monday to Friday 8.00am to 4.00pm  

Visit us on the web at  https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/ 

Lost Property 

If you have an item of lost property or your child has mislaid their lunch box please contact the 

school Site Manager Mrs Anne Turnbull so that she can look into locating it  aturnbull@stmrc.uk7 

 
7mailto:aturnbull@stmrc.uk 

https://www.stmarysmiddlewich.cheshire.sch.uk/
mailto:aturnbull@stmrc.uk
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